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cinbah@spiritone.com <cinbah@spiritone.com> Tue, May 2, 2017 at 6:39 PM
To: "boardclerk@multco.us" <boardclerk@multco.us>

Dear Chair Kafoury and Commissioners:

| am writing to support the adoption of the ordinance(s) that reaffirm the previously
adopted urban and rural reserve designations along with the supplemental findings in
response to the remand orders.

The designation of Urban and Rural Reserves was and is critical to protect important
rural agricultural, forest and natural areas — and to accommodate future population and
employment growth.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.
Sincerely,

Cindy Reid

Resident, Sauvie Island

PO Box 83731

Portland, OR 97283

cinbah@spiritone.com
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Board Clerk <boardclerk@multco.us> Tue, May 2, 2017 at 10:29 PM
To: Cindy Reid <cinbah@spiritone.com>
thank you. We are in receipt of your public testimony. We will make sure the
Commissioners & their Chiefs of Staff receive your communication.
Lynda Grow, Board Clerk
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